

12/6/2020

## CSLL Meeting Minutes

4:03pm – Called to Order

### Members present

Jason Corbett	Ryan Johnston	Steve Keller	Andrew Turner
Josh Nowocin	Stefan Babich	Katie Ashworth	Jeanne L
Cheri Lankford	Stephanie Pickelsimer	Russell Emory	Nate Underwood

- Board members are unable to have special privileges, i.e. free dues, unless extended to the Membership - Motion Passed to unpass previous motion from Nov 2020 meeting
- 2021 Season Fees –
  - Early Registration December 21 – January 2<sup>nd</sup> @ \$60; Regular Fee @\$100 after
  - Need to merge American and National emails to send information regarding 2021 CSLL Registration

### Financial Report

- As of 12/6/2020 - \$54,179.11

### Building/Grounds:

- Nate and Russel met with Mark Courtwright about different areas of North and South fields requiring improvements –
  - Bullpens on North 1 & 2, South 3;
  - Need for Reconstruction of Grass Infield on North 1
  - Need to reach out to Kevin Connelly
- Need to purchase Brick Dust for Bullpens – need to find company for price quotes
- Roanoke County to replace lighting around Board Room
- Fencing around South 1 needs to be similar to other fields
- Roanoke County to make improvements and pay for concrete between Dugouts 3 & ? on South
- Boy Scouts and other organizations to help with any field improvements, FREE Labor

### Equipment Updates

- Still checking places and spaces to determine all equipment needs
- Uniform Vender will help for any other clothing that is not provided through LL website such as polo shirts, etc. Gaiters, Masks will also be done through Uniform Vender as well.

### Coaching Updates

- Met with Dave at Rip City. Thought it would be a great idea to have another pitching clinic. Try do end of February/Beginning of March right before evaluations. Last year was \$25 fee, need to incorporate with registration

Open Discussion:

- Vinton, Mount Pleasant have sent in charter for LL
- Unsure about Salem, Botetout
- District 2 adding Lynchburg and Bedford
- No interleague play with Clifton Forge until they actually can field a team

Safety Report

- Need First Aide boxes for each field and updating inventory of these kits
- COVID Guidelines will be added to Registration
- Lock Box will be available on Field 1 for lights

Meeting Adjourned at 4:48pm

Next Meeting on January 10<sup>th</sup>